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Comments: My concern with this proposal is that it puts too much discretion in the hands of the USFS without

consultation of local climbing organization. If this becomes policy, all the routes in my area (Coronado NF) could

be taken down unilaterally without consulting the local climber's organization, Climbing Association of Southern

Arizona. I would be thrilled if development of new routes could be made collaboratively with local stewardship

groups, like hiking trails often are. Climbing on bolts is not substantially different from hiking on a trail. Removing

these routes would alienate a huge community of climbers like me who live in Tucson because of our access to

outdoor recreation.


